State of South Caroling
Office of the Gobernor

NikKl R. HALEY 1205 PENDLETON STREET
GOVERNOR CoLuMBIA 29201

October 27, 2016

The Honorable R. Keith Summey
Mayor, City of North Charleston

P.O. Box 190016

North Charleston, South Carolina 29419

Dear Mayor Summey,
Thank you for your October 17" letter regarding port expansion activities in North Charleston. I
wrile to let you know that [ have asked the State Ports Authority, Department of Transportation

and the Department of Commerce to provide both my office and yours with an update on the
status of the expansion in response to the information you have provided in your letter.

Sincergly,

ce. Pat McKinney, Chairman of SCSPA
Jim Newsome, SCSPA
Secretary Robert Hitt, SC Commerce
Secretary Christy Hall, SCDOT



